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TO:	All Interested Parties
FROM:		Caroline Trum, Director, Wholesale Electric Quadrant
RE:	WEQ/RMQ/WGQ Gas-Electric Coordination
In April, the NAESB Board of Directors took action to move the completion date to 3rd Quarter, 2024 for the Joint WEQ, WGQ, and RMQ Business Practices Subcommittees (BPS) efforts to develop gas-electric coordination business practice standards.  Since the kick-off meeting on January 31, 2024, the joint subcommittees have continued to hold meetings approximately every two-to-three weeks.  To date, meeting participants have offered several suggestions intended to create greater consistency and increase information sharing between parties during critical events.  These proposals include: (1) enhanced granularity of locational information provided in critical notices and operational flow orders and centralized posting location on an interstate pipelines informational posting website for gas-electric coordination information; (2) local distribution company, end user, and pipeline forecast information sharing; and (3) communication protocols for upstream natural gas entities.  
During the most recent meeting on April 5, 2024, the participants reviewed proposed modifications to the WGQ Business Practice Standards that would add a new section, gas-electric coordination, to an interstate pipeline’s informational posting website, facilitate the availability on an interstate pipeline’s informational posting website of information related to scheduled quantity for any power plants directly connected to its system, and support the inclusion of applicable geographic information as part of critical notices issued by interstate pipelines.  The next Joint BPS meeting is scheduled for April 25, 2024.  During the meeting, the Joint BPS Co-Chairs anticipate making available a chairs work paper that will describe a scenario-based communication gap analysis to help the subcommittees as they work to identify potential gaps that could be addressed through standards.  Based on participant recommendations, the Joint BPS Co-Chairs have been working with market participants, outside of the meetings, to gather relevant information and create the work paper.
As part of the 2024 WEQ, WGQ, and RMQ Annual Plans, the NAESB Board of Directors included joint assignments to consider and develop modifications to the NAESB Gas/Electric Coordination Business Practice Standards and any corresponding standards that could improve communication among gas and electric market participants during extreme weather events and enhance situational awareness.  This includes business practice standards related to the communication, during extreme cold weather events, of information regarding operational issues in anticipation of critical notices, operational flow orders or force majeure notices, and aggregated volume data or confirmed scheduled quantities for key upstream receipt points on the pipeline system.  The annual plan items were created in response to a recommendation by FERC and NERC in the FERC, NERC, and Regional Entity Staff Report: Inquiry into Bulk-Power System Operations During December 2022 Winter Storm Elliott.  The recommendation asked NAESB to convene natural gas infrastructure entities, electric grid operators, and LDCs to identify improvements in communication during extreme cold weather events to enhance situational awareness. 
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